
Town Board Minutes – September 10, 2024 

 

Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Carlton at   

7:00 p.m.  Present were:  Councilman Jeffrey Gifaldi, Councilman Charles Ricci, Councilman Brian McCue, Councilman 

Dana Woolston and Supervisor Gayle Ashberry.  Also in attendance were Highway Superintendent Kurt VanWycke and 

Doug Heath, attorney for the Town of Carlton.  

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance, the minutes from August 13, 2024 were approved by Councilman 

McCue, and seconded by Councilman Ricci 

Alexander Harris was appointed to the Zoning Board – Approved by Councilman Woolston; Seconded by Councilman 

Ricci. 

Crystal Campbell approached the Board regarding waterline situation on Roosevelt Highway, seeking assistance with her 

water bill. 

Courtney Plummer of Townline Road - researching the road location of Rail Road Avenue.  Hwy Superintendent Kurt 

VanWycke is working on it. 

Justice Kevin Hurley advised the Board of the Justice Court Assistance Program offering a grant of up to $30,000 from 

the State, for which he needs a Resolution for authorization to apply by October 11, 2024. 

Supervisor Reports for month of August approved by Councilman Gifaldi, seconded by Councilman Woolston. 

Town Clerk Report presented by Debbie Yockel was approved by Councilman Ricci and seconded by Councilman McCue.  

• Collected:      $2,574.00 

Code/Zoning report was approved by Councilman Woolston and seconded by Councilman McCue. 

• Collected, Code:     $825.00 

• Collected, Zoning:  $465.00 

A motion by Councilman Ricci was made to approve Town Justice report, seconded by Councilman McCue.  

• Collected, Court:  $650.00 

 

Highway Superintendent Kurt VanWycke reported that paving, sealing and shoulders are complete for the year.  Salt 

barn is full.  Looking for a grant with OCSW for a salt barn. 

Fire Chief Report – Seth Dumrese acknowledged that ret. Fire Chief Jerry Adams has passed away. Carlton FD answered 

22 calls; 1 fatal fire, resulting in 89 man hours.   

A motion by Councilman Gifaldi to approve the August vouchers to be paid which totaled $256,273.84 and was  

seconded by Councilman McCue. 

Motion to adjourn at 7:20 p.m. was made by CouncilmanMcCue, seconded by Councilman Gifaldi and carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Debbie Yockel, Town Clerk 


